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TO: Chair and Members of the Environment & Sustainability Standing Committee  
CC:  Kasia Tota, Principal Planner, Regional Planning   
FROM:  Emma Bocking, Vice Chair, Regional Watersheds Advisory Board 
DATE:  May 10, 2019 
 
SUBJECT:  Regional Centre Secondary Municipal Planning Strategy and Land Use By-law  

(Package A) 

 
The Regional Watersheds Advisory Board received and considered a staff recommendation report dated 
April 3, 2019 at their May 9, 2019 meeting. The following motion was approved by the Board:   
 
That the Regional Watersheds Advisory Board recommends that Environment and Sustainability 
Standing Committee recommend that the Halifax Regional Council:  
1. Give First Reading and schedule a public hearing to consider the Regional Centre Secondary 
Municipal Planning Strategy, and the Regional Centre Land Use By-law, as contained in Attachments A 
and B of the staff report dated April 3, 2019.  
2. Give First Reading and schedule a public hearing to consider the proposed amendments to the 
Regional Municipal Planning Strategy and the Regional Subdivision By-law, as contained in Attachments 
C and D.  
3. Adopt the Regional Centre Secondary Municipal Planning Strategy, and the Regional Centre Land Use 
By-law, as contained in Attachments A and B.  
4. Adopt the proposed amendments to the Regional Municipal Planning Strategy and the Regional 
Subdivision By-law, as contained in Attachments C and D.  
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